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May 15, 2024 
 
Donald Corson 
C&B Sand and Gravel, Inc. 
PO Box 147 
Baggs, WY 82321 
 
Re: Notice of Continuance, Sheehan Pit, Permit No. M-2007-058;  

 
 
Dear Mr.Corson: 
 
On May 14, 2024 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received a financial warranty 
from C&B Sand and Gravel, Inc in the amount of $86,599.00.  This amount was the required revised 
financial warranty approved with Technical Revision No. 2.  Currently, the Division is reviewing the 
received financial warranty for adequacy. 
 
Therefore, the Division hereby provides notice that the hearing for consideration of a violation of: 
 

• C.R.S. 34-32.5-117(4)(c)(II) and Rule 4.2.1(2) for failure to post the additional financial warranty 
within sixty (60) days from the date of written notice from the Office or Board of such 
insufficiency and, 
 

• C.R.S. 34-32.5-124 for failure to comply with the conditions of an order, permit, or regulation, 

has been continued from the May 15-16, 2024, Board meeting and will now occur during the June 20, 
2024, Board meeting.  If the Board finds a violation at this hearing, it may issue a cease-and-desist order 
pursuant to C.R.S. 34-32.5-124(2); suspend, modify, or revoke the permit pursuant to C.R.S. 34-32.5-
124(6)(a); assess a civil penalty in the amount of $100.00 to $1,000.00 for each day of violation pursuant 
to C.R.S. 34-32.5-124(7); and/ or find the financial warranty subject to forfeiture pursuant to C.R.S. 34-
32.5-118. If you have evidence indicating the possible violation noted above does not exist or has been 
corrected, please provide it to the Division as soon as possible. Any information to be considered by the 
Board during the hearing must be received by the Division on or before June 7, 2024. 
 
If you have any questions about this letter or the hearing, please contact Zach Trujillo at (303) 866-3567, 
ext. 8164. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Zach Trujillo 
Senior Environmental Protection Specialist 
(303) 866-3567 ext. 8164 
Zach.Trujillo@state.co.us 
 

http://mining.state.co.us/

